1986

1986 was the year of our biggest tuna program ever,
because we used 100 Good Go boats plus the New Hope. But
the ocean did not have as many tunas as the previous year.
According to Father’s direction we eventually spread the fleet
out to several locations.

Of course we fished at the Northwest corner and the
Southwest corner of Stellwagen Bank. Ernest also took a
number of boats up to New Hampshire, but those boats were
fishing mostly around the fingers of Jeffrey's Ledge. According
to Fathers direction, I took the New Hope to Montauk with
about a dozen boats and fished there. On our first day out on the
ocean around Montauk and Block Island, we caught one giant
tuna, about 550 pounds. From that time on, all the tunas we
caught were small fish, weighing between 50 to 100 pounds,
and we caught many of those.

We all kept in touch by marine radio in the evening. Karen
worked in the office, relaying messages to all the different
groups of the fleet. The most tuna were caught the year before. -
From that time on the fish became more and more scarce, and I
attributed this phenomenon to the long lining in the Gulf the
previous winter. Gradually the tuna population declined over
the years.

I really like to talk about living in Montauk. The New Hope
served as the mother ship and as such every dinner was cooked
and served on board of the New Hope. Angeline was the cook,
she did an outstanding job, she also was the mate on the sisters
boat with Mary being the captain, After we finished fishing for
the day, we anchored up in Montauk lake and Mary tied her
boat to the stern cleat of the New Hope. Than Angeline climed
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